P3T Class Newsletter Term 1 2023
Hello and welcome back to Seafield for another great year! We are so pleased with the way the pupils have settled back into school life. They are off to a very positive start and have been working hard already. This is an overview of what we will be doing this term. Any problems, please don’t hesitate to get in touch via Class Dojo. Homework will be up and running in the next few weeks. They will be given spelling, maths and reading, please make time to complete these with your child as it is imperative to their ongoing learning journey. 
Many Thanks, Miss Taylor and Mrs Taggart
	Literacy 


	· Weekly talking & listening time based on what’s in the weekly/weekend news? And ‘What have we learned this week’ with ongoing target setting. Daily ‘story time’ listening to and interacting with class stories.
· Higher Order reading sessions twice weekly, with related comprehension tasks. 
· Weekly phonics/spelling sessions & activities. Following wrap around phonics, moving onto spelling made easy.
· Spelling homework weekly to be completed with parents. 
· Writing – Talk for Writing approach with a focus on traditional tales, creating story maps, learning and then inventing stories and reports. Working on adding description. 
· Ongoing learning with Literacy Skills work, focusing on improving handwriting/letter formation, punctuation and linking sentences. 

	Numeracy


	· Developing children's knowledge and understanding of numbers through mixed mental maths activities and games. 
· Revision of number bonds.
· Place value of numbers: identifying units, tens, hundreds. Moving on to addition and subtraction strategies.
· A range of problem solving experiences through play.
· Beyond number maths – Shape, position and movement. Learning to give directions, use grid references, recognise symmetry, name and use 2D shapes and 3D objects.

	HWB/RME


	· RME – Weekly lessons following discovery R.E whole school programme. Focusing on religions around the world. Pupils will learn to be respectful and mindful of others beliefs and morals. 
· HWB: Jigsaw – whole school approach. Beginning with Being me in my World 
· We will have class representatives for:
School Council, Eco Warriors and Rights Respecting Schools. All pupils will have chance to feedback & discuss issues with our class when they start up.
· Daily work on friendships and being kind through group work and play. 

	Expressive Arts


	· Music and drama – through Jigsaw (role play in different scenarios, learning Jigsaw songs)
· Pupils will have access to a range of materials to create images and designs, exploring their creativity.

· Pupils will have the opportunity to design and construct solid with materials such as Lego, building blocks and boxes. 

· Play experiences to develop creativity and key skills showing independence. 

	I.D.L. 


	· The topics we will be exploring this term are ‘The Rainforest’ and ‘Houses and Homes’. This will be covering a range of experiences and outcomes from across the curriculum for excellence. Lots of these areas can be covered by the play approaches we are developing into P3. 


